
 
May 10, 2023 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:   

 

I am requesting funding for the Clinton Township Feeder Roads Improvement Project for fiscal year 

2025. The project recipient is the Clinton Township located at 40700 Romeo Plank Road, Clinton 

Township, MI 48038. 

 

This project funds repairs for local roads providing access to major thoroughfares for thousands of 

residents. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because these roads provide access to major 

thoroughfares like Gratiot and Groesbeck to thousands of residents, which is another reason they are in 

disrepair. Better roads for residents is always a high priority for Clinton Township. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized under 23 USC 

133(b) (Surface Transportation Block Grant Program); 23 USC 201 (Federal Lands and Tribal 

Transportation Programs); 23 USC 202 (Tribal Transportation Program); or 23 USC 165 (Territorial and 

Puerto Rico Highway Program). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.   

 

Sincerely,   

 

 

 

 

________________ 

John James 

Member of Congress 
 


